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Gila County Provisional Community College District Governing Board Meeting February 8, 2023 

 
 

Gila County Provisional Community College District 
Governing Board Meeting 
Electronic (Zoom) Meeting 

Wednesday, February 8, 2023 
** APPROVED ** 

 
1. Meeting was called to order by President Brocker at 9:02 a.m. 

Board Roll Call – Vice-President Moorhead present; Secretary Cockrell present; Treasurer Knauss, excused 
absence; Member Shipley present; President Brocker present. 
Also Present: Janice Lawhorn, GCPCCD Interim President; Phil McBride, Senior Dean, Gila Pueblo/Payson 
Campuses; Ann Knights, Associate Director, Payson Campus; Leitha Griffin, Marketing Coordinator; Jessica 
Scibelli, Gila County Deputy Attorney; Trae Morris, EAC/GCPCCD Financial Liaison; Ron Carnahan, IT 
Coordinator; Associate Director Derryl Meeks, Maintenance 
Guests: None 
 
Pledge of Allegiance – led by Vice-President Moorhead 
 

2. Call to the Public – Waived by President Brocker:  
Pursuant to A.R.S. 38-431.01 (H), this is an opportunity for the public to comment on any issue within the 
jurisdiction of the Gila County Community College Provisional District Governing Board. The Board 
President may determine reasonable time, space, and manner limitations. At the conclusion of an open 
call to the public, individual members of the Board may respond to criticism made by those who have 
addressed the Board, may ask staff to review a matter, or may ask that a matter be put on a future 
agenda. Members of the Board will not discuss or take legal action on matters raised during an open call 
to the public unless the matters are properly noticed for discussion and legal action. 
No one approached the Board.  

 
3. Reports 

 
A. President’s Report – Dr. Jan Brocker 
 President Brocker stated she has mainly been working on a revised IGA/contract with the College 

attorney. There will be information forthcoming. 
 

B. Interim President Report – Dr. Janice Lawhorn 
 Treasurer Knauss and Dr. Lawhorn closed the Bank of the West accounts on January 25. 

Unfortunately, the Bank of the West was unable to compete with the rates through the Arizona 
State Treasury Local Government Investment Pool (LGIP). The funds were transferred successfully 
to the LGIP Fund 7 account. Since then, the account has earned $6,055 in interest and it is 
currently paying 4.23% annually. She thanked Coordinator Morris for providing his assistance as 
she worked through setting up the bank accounts. 

 Dr. Lawhorn reported that she sent out approximately 185 “Save the Date Announcements” on 
Friday, February 3 for the Gila Pueblo Campus March 9 celebration. Invitations for both campuses 













/s/ Jan Brocker




